
July 10, 2018    Town of Pleasant Valley Monthly Board Meeting 

 

The monthly meeting for the Town of Pleasant Valley was held on Tuesday, July 10, 2018 at 7:30 PM.  

Chairman Nolte called the meeting to order.  All in attendance sited the Pledge of Allegiance.   

 

Motion by Bob and 2nd by Larry to approve the agenda as published with the exception of changing the private 

session to the end of the agenda due to the attorney not being able to come until 8:00 PM.  Carried. 

 

Clerk read the minutes from the June 12, 2018 monthly board meeting.  Motion by Kerry and 2nd by Bob to 

accept the clerk’s report as read.  Carried. 

 

Financial report by Treasurer: checking $252,557.54; cemetery CD $2,783.57; General CD’s $13,279.19.   

Motion by Bob and 2nd by Kerry to accept the treasurer’s report.  Motion carried.   

 

Motion by Bob and 2nd by Kerry to approve and pay the following orders.  Motion carried. 

 

#13264  River Falls Rural Fire Assn   $ 1,183.60 

#13265  Darrell’s Septic     $    110.00 

#13266  St. Croix Electric    $    115.40 

#13267  United Fire & Rescue District, Inc.  $ 2,091.67 

#13268  United Fire & Rescue District, Inc.  $    875.00 

#13269  Countryside Cooperative   $    141.65 

#13270  Larry Nolte     $ 1,852.13 

#13271  Deborah Volkert    $ 2,539.63 

#13272  Robert St. Germain    $    923.50 

#13273  Kerry Licht     $    923.50 

#13274  Megan Miller     $ 3,232.25 

#13275   WI Dept of Revenue    $    687.50 

#13276  Mark DeBoe     $    914.00 

#13277  St. Croix County Highway Department  $ 9,928.45 

#13278  St. Croix County     $         6.24 

#13279  Rodli, Beskar, Neuhaus, & Murray  $ 3286.88 

 

Convened into a closed session pursuant to Wis. Stat. 19.85(1)(g) in order to confer with legal counsel for the 

Town of Pleasant Valley for the purposes of his rendering and the Town receiving oral or written advice 

concerning strategy to be adopted by the body with respect to litigation in which it is involved.   

 

Kerry motion to end closed session, Bob 2nd. 

 

Motion by Kerry and 2nd by Bob to have the August meeting on Wednesday August 15, 2018 to accommodate 

the election which is August 14, the same night as our typical meeting. 

 

 

Meeting adjourned. 

 

 

Megan Miller, Clerk  


